

Washington Traffic Commission 301 Jefferson Street Washington, Missouri 63090

The next meeting of the Washington Traffic Commission will be held on March 5, 2021 at 8:00 a.m. in City Council Chambers.

The following item(s) are presently on the agenda.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 4A 20-08-0021 Request for new speed signage in the area of Rabbit Trail Drive and Lexington/Wenona: Speed data has been collected for the streets mentioned. Before making a final decision, the traffic committee will review the results of a completed speed study that has been conducted by Engineering throughout town to compare those numbers to the data that has been collected for Rabbit Trail and Lexington/Wenona. Engineering has evaluated the completed study and has developed a proposed scoring system to use when considering the need for this type of equipment going forward. The committee will discuss the results of the study as well as the proposed scoring system.
- 4B 21-01-0001 Review of truck route signage policy: It has been brought to our attention that a lot of the city's "No Truck Route" signs are in need of replacement. The committee discussed this matter and noted that currently the signage is spread out through town in what appears to be an arbitrary manner. The committee's goal will be to develop a standard policy to move forward with. Engineering has conducted a survey to locate all existing signage. Engineering is also in the process of drafting an updated sign policy as well as drafting proposed changes to the current ordinance.
- 4C 21-02-0002 Intersection of MO 100 and Rabbit Trail Drive: A letter had been received from residents citing issues with the intersection. A traffic study has been underway of the intersection in question. When the study is complete, the committee will discuss any options that are available.

NEW BUSINESS:

5A 21-03-0003 Proposal for Lime Scooters: The committee will review a proposal from Lime to place scooters in town for public use.